

AllgmedNews

For cooperating partners, academic training practices and interested people

35th edition – August 2020

News from the Institute of General Practice and Familiy Medicine / Iena University Hospita

Our team is growing

Since April, Dr. phil. Jens Rißmann, Psychologist, is part of our team. With his qualification as trainer for learning methods he will support us in the field of 'Learning to teach in the medical practice'.

In addition, we would like to welcome Louisa Daunert to our ranks. She supports the teaching team since July and, among other things, is in charge of the survey on teaching motivation for Thuringian GPs (MoThüvation).



PHOTO: UKJ/ Schroll

Teaching News

Teaching with Distance

The Summer Semester 2020 was planned and then Corona came... No teaching in presence, seminars and lectures had to be cancelled. In total, we managed to find our way in the world of digital teaching.

The new, digital formats cannot replace meetings in person, but are lessons learned for teaching in the future. And:

The two-weeks clerkship "Blockpraktikum Allgemeinmedizin" took place as one of the few "real" practical trainings, and left outstanding, hopefully long lasting impressions on the students. A big thank you to all GP trainers!

Survey among medical students

"Which subject would you choose in an outpatient practical year elective quarter?" about 500 medical students were surveyed in 2019, since regulations are expected to change towards more teaching units in ambulatory care. The results of the survey gave an indication of which subjects students are interested in: family medicine (29%), paediatrics (15%), anaesthesiology (15%) and gynaecology/obstetrics (9%) are ahead.

In order to attract more GP colleagues for the training of students, we also conducted a survey regarding the motivation to teach medical students in the outpatient setting **(MoThüvation)**. The questionnaire was sent to all 1.500 GPs in Thuringia in April 2020. Thank you to all participants!

SAVE THE DATE

27th February 2021 | Thuringia Day of Primary Care – Institute of General Practice and Family Medicine Bachstr. 18, 07743 Jena



Dear colleagues and readers,

"All events under reservation" we added quickly in the last newsletter in March - with the faint hope of a "normal" life after Easter... Now eventful months lie behind us, after lockdown and gradual easing of restrictions we are in a new normality, now again with more personal contacts, still without shaking hands.

How are you doing? How did you experience the living and working conditions during Corona period? Which developments turned out to be good and important, what remains as a benefit in private and professional everyday life?

At the institute we have certainly learned something new. Digital lectures and web seminars offer many possibilities, but nevertheless we are pleased about all personal contacts with students. The online meeting with GPs before "Blockpraktikum" was a good experience and saved much travel time - we will repeat that, too. By the way, the students' feedback was extremely positive that the "Blockpraktikum Allgemeinmedizin" took place as usual - many thanks to all participating practices!

We hope you enjoy reading the newsletter, and would be happy to receive your comments!

Best wishes from the Institute.



Prof. Dr. med. Jutta Bleidorn and the team at the Institute of General Practice and Family Medicine



Research News

cooperative - practical - connecting: the RESPoNsE practice-based research network

As announced, with RESPoNsE the practice-based research network Berlin-Brandenburg-Thuringia has started in February. A scientific-organisational basis and an inter-collegial exchange are necessary for practice-relevant research in family medicine that is suitable for everyday use. This research infrastructure is to be created in the coming years with RESPoNsE (RESearch Practice Network East).

The aim of RESPonsE is to create a lively network for many research-related activities: In addition to "research projects in practices", we want to offer attractive training courses and events "from and for family physicians' practices", create a platform for exchange and (scientifically) related information, establish a patient or community advisory board, and above all: get in contact with you in order to jointly advance research by and for family physicians in Thuringia.

For the first five years we will receive funding from the Federal Ministry of Education and Research - together with our colleagues from Berlin/Brandenburg we form the RESPoNSe network. Our cornerstones:

Our vision:

Through networking into care: Science that works in practice

Our mission

The practice-based research network combines practical and scientific experience to answer research questions relevant to patient care by family physicians

Our goals:

- · Sustainable establishment of a network for research projects relevant to family medicine
- · Exchange of experience and knowledge between family physicians, practice teams and scientists
- · Strengthening the evidence base for GP decisions
- $\boldsymbol{\cdot}$ Consideration of the patient's perspective

As mentioned in the last newsletter, almost 100 GP colleagues from Thuringia took part in our survey on incentives and barriers to research in the practice-based network. The first results are now available, please visit:

https://www.uniklinikum-jena.de/allgemeinmedizin/Forschung/Forschungspraxennetz+RESPoNsE.html

Are you interested in participating in the research practice network? Please feel free to contact us: forschungspraxen@med.uni-jena.de

New extra-occupational continuing education course M.Sc. eHealth and Communication



From October 2020, the Friedrich Schiller University of Jena will be offering a new part-time continuing education course "M.Sc. eHealth and Communication" The course is a very good continuing education opportunity for doctors, pharmacists, and health and social scientists, who are interested in the field of digitization in health care system. Students are prepared for the use of new digital media in communication with patients, relatives and other medical laypersons as well as within and between health organisations and in research.

Further, the course provides knowledge on the technical basics of new digital communication systems, on evidence and risk communication as well as on ethical, legal and economic aspects in the implementation of eHealth applications.

The course of studies is offered in an e-learning format with three short attendance phases in Berlin. The online format of the course allows participants to study conveniently from anywhere, without having to change their place of residence or profession.

Applications for the degree program can be submitted until 01st September 2020. Further information on the Master's program is available at www.master-ehealth.uni-jena.de

The Institute's Current Publications

Ditscheid B, Storch J, Krause M, Meyer I, Freytag A. Leistungs- und Abrechnungsdatum in GKV-Routinedaten: Umgang mit zeitlichen Abweichungen. Gesundheitswesen. 2020; 82(S 01):S20-8. Petruschke I, Schulz S, Kaufmann M, Hesse M, Bleidorn J. Ambulantes Quartal im Praktischen Jahr: Welches Fach würden Medizinstudierende wählen? ZFA. 2020;96(5):220-4. Scholz S, Biermann-Stallwitz J, Brettschneider C, Damm O, Freytag A, Greiner W, Icks A, König H-H, Krauth C, Kuhlmann A, Kunigkeit C, Montalbo J, Mostardt S, Mühlbacher A, Neumann A, Neusser S, Plagemann T, Schwalm A, Ultsch B, Wasem J, Witte J. Standardisierte Kostenberechnung im deutschen Gesundheitswesen: Bericht der Arbeitsgruppe "Standardkosten" des Ausschusses "ökonomische Evaluation" der dggö. Gesundh ökon Qual manag. 2020;25:52-9.